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Moving up day

All children will move to their ‘new year’ this Tuesday 3rd of July. Our new Meithrin will be in the Caban with Miss Williams and Mrs Jones, Derbyn, Blwyddyn 1 a 2 will be with Mrs Yates in the Foundation Phase classroom, Bl 3 a 4 will be with Mrs Mills and Bl 5 a 6 will be with Mrs Hewitt in the Large classroom. 

Reception pupils need to stay all day. They will need to be picked up at the car park at 3.15pm. Unfortunately the LA will not allow them to travel on the bus home. Please make sure you have filled in a transport form if you want them to travel by bus in September.

Our New Nursery children are invited to come for the morning. Please arrive for 8.55am when you will be able to leave your child to get used to the school routine. There will be a meeting for new parents at 11:30am in the Caban. I will go through all the school routines with you and there will be an opportunity to meet other parents and ask questions. There will also be an opportunity to purchase or order school uniform. 

Swimming

Blwyddyn 1 a 2 have their last 3 swimming sessions each Wednesday till the end of term. Arrangements remain as usual.

Reports

Pupils’ annual reports will go out on Friday 6th of July. Bl 6 pupils will receive theirs on Monday.

We still have not received the National Test results but will get them to you as soon as we receive them.

If you have concerns and wish to discuss your child’s report, please phone Mrs Firth in the 

office and she will make an appointment for you. Please let us know this week if you require more than one copy of your child’s report.

Attendance

Pupils are expected to have an attendance of around 97%. This would take normal childhood illnesses into account.

This year we have rated your child’s attendance on the annual report in line with the termly report you have received in the past.

We ask than you make every effort to improve your child’s attendance if it is below 96% and particularly if it is in the unsatisfactory bracket of below 90%.

Summer Fair Saturday 7th July 11am-3pm
Thank you for supporting the Own Clothes days for the Summer Fair. I am very grateful to all the staff and Friends of Llanelian for the preparations they have made in organising the Summer Fair.The last Own clothes day will be on the 6th July. If you are planning on baking for the cake stall, we are happy for you to send your child in their own clothes in lieu of a cake on the day of the Fair- 7th July.

Staff, Helpers and Stall holders will park on the field and there will be no movement of cars during the day. Visitors may park on the school yard, Car Park and Solar Park. We ask that you do not park on the lanes as this has caused some traffic problems recently. Diolch.

Friends of Llanelian

There will be a meeting in the caban at 4pm on Thursday 5th of jusly to iron out any last minute issues before the Fair.

The friends will also hold their AGM in the Llanelian Village Hall at 5:30pm on Thursday 12th July. To continue with their Charitable status, 10 people must attend the AGM. Please support if you are able.

The Giving Machine

Thank you to those of you who use the Giving Machine when shopping on line. 17 parents support in this way and it has raised over £600 this year. This will buy 3 Chrome Books for the pupils. Diolch yn fawr

Trips

Letters have already gone out to all pupils regarding the trips this year. Payment and permission  needs to be done through Parent Pay. There will not be school for Nursery pupils on the 12th July as all staff will be required on the trip. Diolch 

Music Ensemble

Yr. 3-6 will be going to the Hall in Betws to listen to the Staff ensemble on Tuesday 17th July. They will be leaving at 1.15pm and returning in time for the buses home. Please give permission and pay via Parent Pay. Thank you.

Mobile Library

The Library bus will be visiting on Wednesday July 18th. Please make sure your child has their library book with them on this day.
Summer Reading Challenge

Ruth from Colwyn Bay Library has already been into school to talk to the pupils about this years’ reading challenge. The challenge starts on July 15th and runs until September 15th.
Summer Days

Pupils may have access to water throughout the day.     They will need to bring a clear bottle with a press down ‘sports top’ to minimize the risk of it spilling on their work. Many children are now bringing squash to school, and are only allowed to have this at lunchtime. If you want your child to have access to water throughout the day please send them with an additional bottle that can be refilled throughout the day. Children may also bring sun hats and sun cream as appropriate.
Healthy Snacks

Just a reminder that pupils should only be eating fruit at snack time. Pupils will be asked to put any other items back in their bags to eat later. Thank you for your cooperation
Charity Evening

On the 13th July there will be a charity evening at The White Lion in aid of Ysgol Y Plas and St David’s Hospice. Cerys Parry-Jones (Daisy and Taliah’s mum) will be having her hair cut and this will be used to make wigs for children with cancer. The evening will also raise funds for Ysgol Y Plas. All the details are on Facebook, or you may contact the school for tickets.
Business Enterprises
Blwyddyn 5 a 6 have worked hard on their ventures this year and have made almost £60 profit. This will be spent on toys for playtime.

The Bl 3 a 4 enterprise will take place once the Summer Fair is over. I will e-mail details closer to the time.

Uniform

Please contact Mrs Firth if you require uniform for September. We can not guarantee that it 

will be here before the beginning of term now but will do our best.
The Mud Kitchen
The Mud Kitchen is a part of the outside provision for the Foundation Phase and is therefore classed as a teaching area. Please do not allow your child to play in this area after school as resources and pupils’ work are going missing.

Clubs
We will need to cancel Games Club on the 4/7/18 as Miss Williams and Mrs Yates need to attend a meeting at Ysgol Nant Y Groes. This will be the last week of clubs due to trips the following week. 

Congratulations

Well done to Miss Jones in the Kitchen who has been awarded a 5- Full marks, by environmental health for the cleanliness in the kitchen. 
Leavers’ Service

Our Leavers’ service will be on Thursday 19th July at 2pm at Eglwys St Elian. Yr 6 parents and extended family are invited to join us at the Church. 
Term Dates

We will be closing on Friday the 20th July and starting back on Tuesday 4th September 2018
We close for October half term on the 26th October and open on Monday 5th November 2018
There is a training day on the 8th of October.

We close for Christmas on Friday 21nd December 2018 and open on Tuesday 8th January 2019.
Thank you

As a staff we would like to thank the whole school community for all the support you give the school throughout the year.

We hope you have a wonderful summer and look forward to welcoming everyone back in September.

We wish Blwyddyn 6 all the best in their chosen High school and look forward to hearing wonderful things about them from Bryn Elian and Eirias.

Diolch yn Fawr

DATES FOR YOUR DIARy
3/7/18 Yr 6 transition to Ysgol Bryn Elian -4 days, Bryn Elian Parents’ Eve

4/7/18 Eirias Parents’ Eve

6/7/18 Non-Uniform –Cakes for the cake stall

6/7/18 Pupil Annual Reports to go home

7/7/18 Summer Fair 11am-3pm

12/7/18 Friends of Llanelian AGM 5.30pm

18/7/18 Library Bus
19/7/18 Leavers’ Service at Eglwys St. Elian

20/7/18 End of term.

School Mobile Phone

07759810066. 
